
FINAL PRE-BULLETIN

STARTING TIME
9.30am each day.

FINISH TIME
Approx 5.45pm each day (Rookies earlier on Thursday).

LUNCH
Can be pre-ordered on entering Ridley Centre.

At lunch-time, one then goes to the Goyder Cafe, diagonally across from Ridley Centre to collect 

your lunch order.

DRINKS
Filtered water is available throughout the playing area.

Tea, coffee or other drinks can be purchased at the Goyder Cafe, Drake Supermarket (across 

Goodwood Road) or OTR.

RECEIVING THE DRAW BY TEXT
The SABF will be making use of the ABF’s facility that sends an SMS with your personalised draw 

and result information.  If you wish to utilise this facility (rather than queue up to read it inside), 

you need to sign up in advance:

https://abfevents.com.au/forms/signup/ 

ABF WELLNESS POLICY
Please do not come to play if you are displaying signs of illness, whether Covid-19, flu or other.
From 1st June 2022, the ABF introduced a Wellness Policy, which addresses illnesses in general, not

just Covid-19.  All players need to be aware of this policy:
 

The ABF notes that all state and territory governments no longer require proof of double 

vaccination and wearing of masks when entering venues and business. As a consequence, these will 

no longer be mandated for ABF Licensed events. Tournament Organisers will make their own 

decisions regarding whether or not to relax the earlier policies and players are advised to check the 

website for each event prior to entry.

Players and officials are asked not to attend any event if they are not well, or if they are supposed to

be isolating or quarantining. If you come to play but are not well, you will be asked to leave the 

venue. If you start feeling unwell with Covid-19 symptoms during any event, please ask the 

Director to find a substitute until you are feeling well and have a negative RAT.

Tournament Organiser’s discretionary powers
Tournament Organisers reserve the right to make decisions as to the running and conduct of an ABF

Licensed event and vary these regulations to ensure that the health and welfare of the competitors 

and officials is not compromised.

TOURNAMENT ORGANISER/CONTACT
Barbara Travis   
phone: 0437 919 928

email: barbara.travis@hotmail.com

Please contact me as soon as possible if anything changes regarding your entries.


